MINUTES TOWN OF NEW GLARUS

Public Hearing to Amend Chapter 110 to add Mailbox Placement Town Hall – Swiss Miss Center 1101 Hwy 69 New Glarus February 10, 2015, 8:00 p.m.

ATTENDING: Board Members: Keith Seward, Dean Streiff, Chris Narveson (6:45), Jim Hoesly, Robert Elkins,

Pattie Salter and Dennis Nielson

ALSO ATTENDING: Patrick McGowan and Mark Hazelbaker

K. Seward called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m.

1) <u>Proof of Posting</u>: P. Salter confirmed proper posting.

2) Consider Adopting an Amendment to add Mailbox Placement to Chapter 110 of the Land Division/Subdivision
Ordinance: Town counselor, Mark Hazelbaker suggested including wording in the ordinance to address the type of
mailboxes that would be allowed. Specifically, the issue should state that the mailboxes be mounted on 4x4 posts or
break-away posts for safety.

In addition, the mailbox ordinance will apply to new mailboxes and any that are replaced.

No Action taken. The board will review Attorney, Hazelbaker's recommended changes and adopt the Ordinance at the next meeting. We've had our Public Hearing so we do not have to have a new hearing on this.

3) <u>Adjourn</u>: C. Narveson moved to adjourn at 8:07 p.m., 2nd by J. Hoesly. No further discussion. Motion carried unanimously.